July 15, 2014

To:
Peter Maurer, Calaveras County Planning Director
From:
Colleen Platt, MyValleySprings.com
Re:
Policy language needed in General Plan Update to address light pollution
Planning Director Peter Maurer,
We understand you are working on edits to the draft General Plan Update text, and that we should submit suggestions to you soon for consideration.  
We request language be added to address light pollution problems in Calaveras.  The county’s dark skies and neighbors are impacted by uncontrolled glare from new residential outdoor lighting.  This has been an ongoing issue with new residential developments, because there is nothing in Calaveras County code regulating new residential outdoor lighting (only commercial).  Every new development project application has had to be argued for impacts and mitigation on a case-by-case basis, and the resulting solutions have been inconsistent.  
Sometimes no conditions were added because we had no code to back them up.  Sometimes voluntary mitigation measures/ conditions were added if the applicant agreed: “All outdoor lighting on the project site shall be shielded, directed downward and away from adjoining properties and rights-of-way.” More recently, conditions were added under CEQA mitigation measures, but the planner that did that is no longer here.
Lighting has long been a concern to county planning commissioners, and they have been asking for a policy to address it for years.  A lighting ordinance was proposed in 2009, but was dropped when the planning director left a few months later.  Nothing has been resolved.  Residents don’t like light glare and project applicants need clear guidelines to follow.

When we talked to the Dark Sky Society in 2010 about the difficulties getting a lighting ordinance passed in Calaveras County, they suggested that language could be added to our General Plan update.
A simple paragraph in the general plan could be added about “retaining community character by controlling light pollution (glare, light trespass, and sky glow) and protecting the night sky.” This language could set the stage for future legislation and code updates, and could be a guideline for project applications.  

I hope there is a way to address this issue, as the loss of our county’s dark skies has been a negative impact from growth in the county.  This could be easily addressed and mitigated.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Colleen Platt, Secretary

MyValleySprings.com

